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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT
PROPOSED INTRO. NO:  634-B
COMMITTEE:  For-Hire Vehicles

	TITLE: A local law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the waiver of licensing fees for assessable taxi-cabs and for-hire vehicles


	SPONSORS: Council Members Diaz, Constantinides, Rivera, Yeger, Brannan, Powers and Ampry-Samuel


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION:  Proposed Intro. 634-B would require the Taxi and Limousine Commission (TLC) to waive the licensee fee for taxis and for-hire vehicles (FHV) if the vehicles being licensed are wheelchair accessible.  The current taxi license fee is $550 and the current FHV license fee is $275.

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately 
[bookmark: _GoBack]FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2020
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:
	

	Effective FY19

	FY Succeeding Effective FY20
	Full Fiscal Impact FY20

	Revenues
	($1,400,000)
	($4,357,450)
	($4,357,450)

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	($1,400,000)
	($4,357,450)
	($4,357,450)


IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be a loss of $1.4 million in revenue in Fiscal 2019 due to waived licensing fees. Currently, there are approximately 2,311 wheelchair accessible yellow taxis, subject to a $550 licensee fee, and 253 wheelchair accessible green taxis and FHVs, subject to a $275 licensee fee. However, in the outyears, the amount of loss revenue is anticipated to increase as new TLC rules to increase the number of accessible vehicles in the yellow and FHV fleets take effect, including the exception for wheelchair accessible vehicles proposed under Intro. Number 144.  

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that this legislation would have no impact on expenditures since existing resources would be used by the administering agency to comply with this local law.
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A
SOURCE OF INFORMATION:    New York City Council Finance Division
            Mayor’s Office of Legislative Affairs 
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:    John Basile, Financial Analyst
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Nathan Toth, Deputy Director
				Chima Obichere, Unit Head
				Rebecca Chasan, Counsel 
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the full Council as Intro. No. 634 on March 7, 2018 and was referred to the Committee on For-Hire Vehicles (Committee). A hearing was held by the Committee on April 30, 2018, and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended two times and the most recently amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 634-B, will be considered by the Committee on August 8, 2018. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 634-B will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on August 8, 2018.
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